WPCA Meeting
September 14, 2017
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library Old Lyme.
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Will Szestakow, Bill Griffin
 Bud Phelps, Ken Russell 
Absent: Norb Church
Guest: Rita
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Ken Russell made a motion to accept the minutes of the September meeting. The motion was seconded by Bill Griffin. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the reports. The first report is the reserve account, and this reflects the transfer of $15,000.00 into this account, the balance for this month is $215,527.14. The next account is the sewer account showing all expenses paid and deposits made, the ending balance for the month is $365,290.40. There is a page of the delinquent benefit assessment items. The next account is the user fee account; this reflects the revenue received for the month, and the checks issued. The next page is a report on the user fee budget vs expenses. The next account is a listing of the user fee delinquent property owners. Norb will apply liens where required for the delinquent accounts.  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Dick Hrinak seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Maintenance Report: Rich reported that there was a failure of a transfer switch, the switch was replaced and the failure still remains. It was also reported that it may not be the transfer switch, but a relay switch. Will gave an update on the bioxide usage. August was a bad month for usage. June and July were ok on usage. 
Will showed the actual against the budget.
Chairman’s Report: This is the first summer without any grinder pump issues.
Grinder pumps started up in the spring due to Rick’s tap and start program last spring.

Old Business: All invoices have been paid.
New Business: Rich reported that the BOG requested a new certificate of insurance
for their records. Rich has sent the document requested.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
